PHSC BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Minutes of the Meeting Held

Wednesday, January 26, 2011
A meeting of the PHSC Board of Directors was called to order at 3:00 p.m. on Wednesday, January 26, 2011.  Present were Eric Olson, Trish Gianelli, Carol Winter-Behn, Deborah Lark and Lori Downen.
Unable to attend were James Arp, Bryce Helgerson and Holly Hower.
Approval of the December 2010 Minutes — The minutes of the Board Meeting held December 15, 2010 were approved as submitted.
December 2010 Financial Statements — The financial statements were reviewed in detail.  December 2010 financials indicated a net income of ($5,823), with a YTD net income slightly over $312K. The revenue shortfall in December was contributed to by administrative salaries being over budget primarily due to a severance settlement and an unplanned $15K expense to replace the water supply line.

Lori presented 2010 year end variances from the budget noting that PHSC generated a $515K of surplus linen replacement revenue; however a negative variance of ($230K) in benefits resulted from unplanned retrospective workers’ compensation premiums and increased pension expense.
Lori also reviewed the monthly cash requirements resulting from a change to a monthly billing cycle for all members in 2010.
Following, the financial statements were approved as submitted.
Pension Audit — Members approved the recommendation of a 5.75% discount rate for valuation of PHSC’s pension liabilities as of December 31, 2010.

Analysis of PHSC Pricing — Deborah presented an analysis of PHSC’s current pricing structure. It was noted that the current rate structure is very close to requirements when compared to fixed and variable costs.  There may be some opportunity to better track profit centers related to surcharges with steps being taken to tighten down on pricing. She recommended establishing flat-line replacement rates at 2010 levels and review quarterly for needed debits and credits.  Members approved this recommendation for 2011 pricing.
Finance Committee — Lori submitted a formal recommendation for the PHSC Finance Committee, providing an outline for a standard agenda to include Retirement Plan Administration and Management Compensation.  Members agreed to hold meetings semi-annually.
Fairview Property DEQ Update — Deborah gave an updated summary of events on the DEQ issue. The preliminary assessment of old PHSC remains ongoing. To date costs incurred is $3,992.27 due and payable and requires additional $5K retainer.

Eric held a brief executive session.

With no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Johanna King
This document is a true and accurate record of the proceedings of the Board of Directors at its meeting held Wednesday, January 26, 2011.
PHSC Secretary/Treasurer
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